MAYS COUNTY MASTER NATURALIST
NEWSLETTER MARCH 2004

Class meeting time and place:Tuesday March 30 @ 6:30 to
eat,Discussions to follow. Hays County Extension Office in
San Marcos

Topics: Texas Geology-Dr. Carter Kearns
Soils and Comprehensive Land
Plan-Brian Davis

HELP NEEDED Joe Piazza has asked for volunteers to assist
in providing the meal for the current Master Naturalist
class. Especially needed are volunteers for March, April,
and May. If you would be willing to provide a main dish, a
salad, or a dessert serving 40 for one of those classes,
please call Linda Anderson at 512-847-1177.

Volunteer hours for providing food should be reported under
Project # 401.

SAN MARCOS NATURE CENTER (Project # 405)

Through an agreement between the City or San Marcos and
Texas State University the San Marcos Nature Center is now
open Monday through Friday from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM. Two
TSU graduate students are staffing the center. One will be
focusing on the demonstration plots and grounds of the
center and the other on developing educational programming.
If you are interested in volunteering at the center, drop
by some day and introduce yourself as a Master Naturalist.
There is plenty for you to do!

The Ladybird Johnson Wildflower Center has again invited
the Hays County Master Naturalists to participate in its
spring plant sale and gardening festival, Saturday April 17
and Sunday April 18, from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. This
festival is an excellent opportunity for Master Naturalists
to earn volunteer hours, to talk with people from all over
the U.S. about our program, and to participate in a great
event at the Wildflower Center.

Volunteers should be prepared to work a three-hour-plus
shift. The best arrangement seems to be 9:00-12:00, 12-3,
and 3-5:30 p.m. The last shift on Saturday will be
responsible for seeing that everything is secure and safe.



At previous events we have had a rain simulator, which
attracts a lot of interest, and the information brochure
about the Master Naturalist program for distribution. We
may have a photo panel if we can get a secure display
arrangement for it. The Center will provide a table and
two chairs. The last shift on Sunday would be responsible
for taking down our display and removing it. It would be
very helpful if those volunteers have a pickup or large
station wagon to haul the rain simulator home. It could be
picked up the next week and taken to the Extension Office.
If you are interested, e-mail Dell Hood at
hood@alumni.utexas.net by April 9 and state which day and
shift you want. (Project # 406)

CHAPTER ACTIVITIES

In February nineteen Chapter members and two guests enjoyed
a beautiful morning at the Government Canyon State Natural
Area. The SNA is a recently acquired property of about 800
acres in northwest Bexar County along the Balcones Fault
line that separates the Hill Country from the Gulf Coast
Plains. There are many karst caves on the property that
are home to several endangered cave species. The area also
is prime habitat for the black-capped vireo and the golden
cheeked warbler. Prairie and watershed restoration
projects have been started on the property and construction
has begun on a Visitor’s Center and small campground.

Until these are completed, the area is not open to the
general public. ’ i

March 27: Hays Co. Chapter trip to Honey Creek State Natural Area

This area is adjacent to Guadalupe River State Park, and
is a visit to one of the most beautiful places in the Texas
Hill Country and to learn about the paired watershed
studies from an expert -- Larry Allen with the Natural
Resource Conservation Service in Hondo. The paired
watershed studies address several fundamental questions for
Master Naturalists: what is the impact on watersheds
supplies of groundwater as ashe-juniper is removed; if
parts of watersheds are returned to a more savannah type of
vegetative cover, will springs return and spring flow
increase; what is the real rate of infiltration during
rainfall events for native prairie grasses and open shrubs
areas versus dense cedar thickets.







